Dean Myers

With the noted reduction of gallons per day allowed with this permit, certain members of the board
and our First Service Residential (FSR) advisor may have arbitrarily made the decision to reduce
the number of homes (69 homes reduced to 50 or 52) which will use the system. Communication
from the Board and FSR is essentially non existent. Fewer lot owners then expected will be
required to cover the cost of this project, and this will be financially harmful for those of us who
must pay for this current expansion/replacement. Based on our experience, those who benefit from
this expansion/replacement today, may be required to pay for future expansion/replacement if
indeed 69 lots will use the system. I believe the Board/FSR deliberately did not notify us about the
status of the permit and our ability to offer comments about this expansion/replacement. Fortunately
after a simple investigation, one concerned person discovered this information, and she informed
the homeowners of our need to express our opinion. Regrettably, the State of Minnesota placed the
burden of shared systems on this this development. The original developer was denied permission to
design a development which had private septic systems. This action of the State of MN has harmed
us greatly and will continue to be a financial burden going forward. Ideally, we should build a
system now which covers all needs going forward.



